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The Medical Board of Australia 
By email: medboardconsultation@ahpra.gov.au   
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Consultation: Revised Telehealth Guidelines  
 
Thank you for your consultation paper dated 14 December 2022 regarding the Medical Board of 
Australia’s draft revised guidelines on telehealth consultations with patients. With our extensive and 
long-standing experience in telehealth services, Healthdirect would like to take the opportunity to offer 
input on the proposed guidelines.    
  
Healthdirect Australia is a not-for-profit, trusted, national virtual public health information service 
delivering a wide range of virtual health services across Australia on behalf of governments. The 
healthdirect helpline, known as NURSE-ON-CALL in Victoria, is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a 
week in all Australian states and territories except Queensland. In the after-hours period, callers to 
healthdirect may be offered a telephone or video call back from a doctor via the after-hours GP helpline, 
an extension of the healthdirect helpline.   
  
Healthdirect also established Healthdirect video call, which was established in 2016 as a conferencing 
service purpose-built for clinical consultations. The service is at the forefront of telehealth technology 
and integrates seamlessly into Australia’s modern health system with over 2 million consults on the 
platform since January 2020.    
  
Telehealth has been transformational to Australia’s universal health care and has played a critical role 
in ensuring the continuity of care for hundreds of thousands of Australians during the COVID-19 
pandemic, protecting the health of patients and health professionals. It offers greater access and 
flexibility to health care and is now a permanent feature of Australia’s universal Medicare system. The 
Healthdirect video call platform currently supports approximately 34% of the nation’s General 
Practitioners under the federal government Department of Health and Aged Care funding 
arrangement.   
  
In August 2022, the Healthdirect after-hours GP helpline, which is available to rural and remote areas, 
was expanded in New South Wales to address the surge in demand during the winter season that 
resulted in access difficulties in the healthcare system, including ambulance services, general practices 
and Emergency Departments (ED) in New South Wales. The expanded GP service provides eligible 
callers in New South Wales with access to a telehealth consultation with a general practitioner, including 
e-prescribing capabilities. This service is only activated when the caller is unable to access general 
practice services within the clinically recommended timeframe, following a nurse triage on the phone. 
During the acute telehealth consultation, the GP may prescribe medication if deemed clinically 
appropriate. An evaluation of the impact of the expanded GP helpline on patient care in NSW conducted 
in November 2022 was positive, with access to emergency prescriptions highlighted as averting ED 
visits. This service is still currently running, and fully supported by NSW Health.  
 
Healthdirect Australia is working to increase the inter-connection of our information, advice and virtual 
services with other services in the health and aged care systems. This includes triaging callers 
presenting with acute health conditions to virtual GP services where they have no access to a GP and 
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